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Good Day, 

 

Here we are as 2 years has passed since I became your CDCCW President.  There are times that 

it feels like it has only been a few months and I can’t believe the time has flown by and there 

are times it feels like I have been in this position more than 2 years.  But it has been a very 

wonderful, educational, fun and humbling experience.  This Deanery, Central Deanery, has the 

best group of ladies.  The Ladies, the Spiritual Advisors and Pastor of each of our 12 Affiliations 

have such a positive attitude as being part of the Council of Catholic Women.  Your attendance 

at meetings, your willing to help in so many ways, your Members stepping up for projects, 

events and what ever is needed is remarkable.  Although some of the Parishes are having 

difficulty in being able to have fundraisers and events, we are working to help them out.  And 

they still try to find ways in which they can continue with contributing to their Parish.  Other 

Parishes are able to have fundraisers and events and they give to their Parish, Charities and 

other organizations. 

I have been able to meet ladies from the 12 Affiliations, be part of their activities and 

especially grow with them.  I have watched many of you expand your gifts and talents these 

past 2 years.  And what an incredible vision it was to watch. 

I cannot tell you enough as to what it is and was to be with all of you and have this experience.  

I have grown in knowledge of CCW as to the force of this organization.  And it is only by all of 

you giving of yourself to Our Lord, your Faith and to all around you that we can be this 

glorious, strong and faithful group.   

It has been my honor and privilege to be your CDCCW President for the 2022/2024 term.   May 

you always know that you are the heart of CCW. 

My blessings to you all. 

 

Debbie Miller 

President, Central Deanery CCW 



 

 


